## Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, May 10, 1982

Present, K. Ring, Chairman, John Jones, Betty Shaw Secretary Dave Grossman, Les MacNeil arrived late.

Mr. Humphrey was in to check who in the selectmans office gave permission for ashes to be scatter in the cemetary. It was pointed out that papers must be filed and permission granted by the cemetary committee for such an undertaking.

Mr. Harris came in to talk over his tax bill and get a clear idea of just where the escrow went. (escrow account held by the bank at time of purchase). It was found that part of the escrow was paid to take land out of land use and the remainder Mr. Harris had applied to his mortage. It was pointed out that abatements to the state were denied first off since the property did not belong to him at the time of his first application, the second time no one showed for the appointment and therefore once again it was put off. After going over his property cards he was shown where the value of the property was lowered to conform with the present condition of said property. He left happy to have had the chance to talk about his doubts and have his questions answered.

Lloyd was in to explain why he gave a name of a complaintant out to owners of property. Once a signed complaint comes to the office, it must be acted upon, and whomever the complaint is about has the right to ask and be told who signed the complaint.

A letter to R. Watterson approving his charge of \$3,000 to correct all problems to his land due to the sewer installation is to be sent.

Gordan Allen, Ron Zwirner, Pat Webber came to ask what is to be done about the stadm drain at the dam on Summer St. He was told that this is yet one more of the problems left behind by the sewer construction but it is one that our road agent will take care of once the time is available for him to get to it.

R. Zwirner asked if anyone checks on loggers to see that stumpage is cleared up. Lloyd said it is the responsibility of the selectmen to see that the land is left in good condition after the cutting is complete.

Secretary has been asked to check to see when the Library Trustees meet and see if the selectmen can come to the meeting. They would like to see what can be done to clear up the many misunderstanding that have sarose with a tax payer. Selectmen have very little control over the library, but would like to see what can be done to protect all.

Secretary was given permission to write toany one who still owes money to the town since last year. This does not include taxes.

Selectmen demoed R. Holt's abatement from the inventory penalty.

Abatement application for Daniel & Laura Grant can hold till assessment.